
 

 

 

 

  

 

PROGRAM ANNOUNCEMENT 

 

The Advocacy Institute Is Pleased to Present 
 

Litigating Pretrial Detention Appeals  
 

September 30, 2024 

2:45 p.m. to 3:45 p.m. 
 

 

WEBINAR 

 
 

Program Summary 

This presentation will cover a range of topics that all prosecuting attorneys should master to ensure 

the best possible result in a pretrial detention appeal. The presenter will discuss the decision 

whether to appeal, documents required to perfect appeals, requests for stays, motions for 

reconsideration, responding to checklists and briefs, and how to write pretrial detention appeals if 

DCJ is the appellant. 

 

Eligibility 

This program is mandatory for new assistant prosecutors and Division of Criminal Justice deputies 

hired after October 2023 who have been selected to attend by each county prosecutor’s office and 

the Division of Criminal Justice.  Other assistant prosecutors and Division of Criminal Justice 

deputies are welcome to register.   

 

Faculty 

DAG Sarah Brigham serves in the Division of Criminal Justice’s Appellate Bureau.  She has 

briefed and argued many criminal cases before the Appellate Division and Supreme Court of New 

Jersey in addition to litigating cases before the United States District Court.  In 2017, she received 

an Attorney General’s award for Outstanding Contribution to a Special Project for her work related 

to Criminal Justice Reform.  Before joining the Division, she clerked for the Honorable Stuart L. 

Peim, J.S.C., in Union County.  DAG Brigham received a B.A., summa cum laude with honors, 

from Syracuse University, and a J.D. from the University of Virginia School of Law. 

 

 

 

 



 

CLE Credit 

NJ CLE Credit:  This program has been approved by the Board on Continuing Legal Education 

of the Supreme Court of New Jersey for 1.2 hours of total CLE credit.  Of these, 0.0 qualify as 

hours of credit for ethics/professionalism.  

 

Registration 

 

Those who are eligible to apply should use the Zoom Webinar registration link in the Program 

Announcement email.  Students who are registered will receive a confirmation email with a link 

to access the program.   

 

Students must download Zoom before the webinar in order for the AGAI to record polling 

responses that are required for attendance verification and CLE credit.   

 

The AGAI will be unable to verify attendance or grant CLE credit to students who have not 

downloaded Zoom before the webinar.     

 

 


